
 

  

 

October 2021 

 
Hello, 
I am not sure about you, but I know that I am having a harder time with all things Covid-19. The first 12 months 
seem to be a lot easier than the last 7 months. Speaking for myself, I am exhausted for all things pandemic. I am 
finding that staying engaged, non-anxious, dare I say ï positive ï is exhausting. Perhaps you feel the same way. 

 

thinking about what (hu-humh) great words of wisdom I could share this month, I read this Daily Devotional. It 
spoke to me. In sharing, may you hear the Still Speaking God. 

 

This is September 24, 2021 United Church of Christ Daily Devotional. For those of you that have already read ité 
carry on. 

 

Accidental Cannibals                                                                          Chris Mereschuk  

 

But if you bite and devour each other, be careful that you donôt get eaten up by each other! - Galatians 5:15 (CEB) 

Iôve been extra snappy lately. Iôm more on edge, more easily frustrated. My tolerance for missteps and mistakesðmine 
and othersôðis way low. Thereôs this persistent undercurrent of irritability. Iôm primed to lash out and bite at someone. 
Every comment feels like criticism, and I quickly move from defensive to offensive! 

I donôt think Iôm the only one feeling this way. I often witness this online, and too often in exchanges between church 
people. Sometimes, even when folks are in agreement, they start snapping at each other. Hungry for a fight, we bare our 
teeth and start gnashing, chewing someone out. Then others catch the scent of the meal and pile on, nipping and biting 
until everyone is all eaten up: the Body of Christ, devoured and consumed by hundreds of bites from its own teeth. 

Iôm not longing for some kind of performative civility. Iôm longing for grace. Some empathy, compassion, restraint. No, 
donôt stay silent. Yes, respond, call out, call in. But I need to pause a hot second and check if Iôm fixing my mouth to 
speak or to take a bite out of someone. Chewing someone out might fill me up for a minute, but it ultimately makes me 
sick to my stomach and leaves the other person deeply wounded. 

I want to curb my appetite for this kind of accidental cannibalism. Instead of ñhangrilyò biting at others, I want to be 
hungry for justice and righteousness. 

Prayer        Holy One: Help me hunger for justice and righteousness instead of hungering for a fight. Amen. 1 
 

See you along The Way,  

Pastor Patty  

 

1 https://www.ucc.org/daily-devotional/accidental-cannibals  
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October 
Birthdays 

2  Clint Brian  
5      Phyllis Crowell- 
            VanHammen 
7 Todd Vigland 
8 Tim Jenema 
8 Rob Rafferty 
11 Andy Case 
13 Michelle Brian 
15 Amy Schneider 
16 Penny Smith 
19 RJ Rafferty 
19 Dianne Brian 
21 Doug Rodriguez 
23 Michelle Herban 
25 Barbara Reigler 
25 Pat Delonnay 
27 Jim Catts 
29 Nicole Olney 
 
 
 

 Anniversaries 
6 Rob and Maria Wolowiec 
12 RJ and Emily Rafferty 

 

Flowers 

If you would like to supply flowers for the altar, please sign up on 
the bulletin board or contact the church office. You may then bring 
in your own flowers or donate $30 to the church flower fund for an 
arrangement to be purchased from Victoriaôs Floral. 

 

UCC Church of the Month 

As part of our continuing efforts to work together with our fellow 
United Northern Association churches as a community of faith, 
we invite you to pray this month for the ongoing mission and 
ministries of the First Congregational UCC of Lewiston. 

 

Nancy Reynolds 
 

Pat Forrester 

Family and friends of 
Pat Miller 

Doris Marshall 

Barbara 

Philip Lyman 

Misha 

Greg Lowry 

 

Maddie 

Mary T.  

AJ 

Russ 

Denise 

Grace  

Scott S.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

All those who continue 
to grieve the loss of a 
beloved 

Remember in Your Prayers 

Web Links 
 

Michigan Conference News: michucc.org 
 
Church Facebook Page: facebook.com/BenzoniaCongregational 
 
United Northern Association Facebook Page: 
facebook.com/UnitedNorthernAssociationUCC  
 
 

 
 

Card and Notes  
 Please see the Bulletin Board for notes and letters  

 
THANK YOU!  We couldnôt have done all of this without you 
and your generous support!  Sincerely your friends, 
Copemish Heritage Days Committee  
 
Hi to All! Fall is a very beautiful time of year with all the 
colors, yes and the sunsets. I donôt plan on coming back to 
Michigan. Iôm 91 years old now.  Hope everyone is healthy 
and going strong again in the Church. That was very nice of 
Reverend Patty to have the get together at her home. She 
sure has been good for the Church.  I miss not seeing you 
all. God Bless our Church.   Larry Czap  

October Volunteers Coffee  

Oct 3  Deacons 

Oct 10  Kay and Bill Bos 

Oct 17  Linda Jerema 

Oct 24  Jane Gary  

Oct 31  Christian Education  

http://michucc.org/
https://www.facebook.com/BenzoniaCongregational


 

  

 

 ECHO His Love Board 

12th Annual Dinner 

will be hosted at Little 

Eden Camp on  

Sunday, October 17, 

2021. This will be a 

once in a life time 

event, where the  

community will have a 

chance to say good-

bye to long time  

Executive Director, 

Robin Paulus as she introduces and passes the 

torch to the incoming ECHO His Love Executive 

Director, Rev. Dr. David J. Carlson.   

 

There are event sponsorships available for 

those who are unable to attend but wish to sup-

port this great event.  Tickets are available to 

calling ECHO at 231-723-6613, by visiting 

www.ehohislove.org or ECHO His Love Face-

book Event.  Mail:  ECHO His Love, PO Box 28,  

Manistee, MI  49660.  Campus: 525 Michael 

St., Manistee 

 

For question please email Robin Paulus at 

robinp@echohislove.org     

http://www.echohislove.org
mailto:robinp@echohislove.org


 

  

 

 

Liturgists  
 

If you are interested in participating in 
the worship service as a liturgist, 
please see Pastor Patty. 
 

Liturgists for October are: 
 

  October 3  Chris Jones  
  October 10 Jerry Slater  
  October 17 Carol Dye  
  October 24 Roxane Miner  
  October 31  Steve Walton  
   

 

 

BIG for BACN 
 
 

For our BACN donations this 
month,  

we are trying to collect Baby  
Products.  Help us help those in 
need by participating in our  

ongoing  

Bring In Groceries program. 


